BHCC Allotments Service & BHAF Committee
Liaison Meeting

6.30 pm Wednesday, 9 January 2013
Cityparks’ Offices, Stanmer Nursery, Brighton

BHCC Representatives Present: 
David Cooper (Allotments Officer)
BHAF Committee Members Present: 
John Burns (BHAF Chair)





Steve Lucas (BHAF Treasurer)





Allan Brown (BHAF Secretary)





Mark Carroll





Emily Gardiner





Anne Glow





Linda Long

Apologies:



Cllr. Lizzie Deane, Graeme Rolf, Simon Powell

DC welcomed Emily Gardiner who was introduced as SL’s successor as Treasurer in March. 

1.
Minutes

· Minutes of the previous meeting:  agreed.
· Matters arising from the previous minutes:
JB asked if there would be a rent increase in 2013-2014.  DC had not been advised.

Site representative recruitment:  DC had received two expressions of interest to take on the role of site rep. on the lower half of the Tenantry Down site.  DC and site reps. from the upper half planned to meet applicants and discuss the role and its responsibilities.

There had been no expressions of interest to become a site rep. at the Race Hill site.  In the absence of any applicants, AG offered to take on the role.  DC & AG agreed to meet on Thursday, 17.01.13 to discuss that possibility.

BHAF AGM 2013: scheduled for Wednesday, 19.03.13 at The Brighthelm Centre, North Road,

2.
Statistics

	
	13 Nov 12 – 9 Jan 13
	11 Sep - 13 Nov 2012
	+/- on previous month

	Lettable Plots
	3051
	3041
	+ 10

	Unlettable plots
	51
	51
	0

	Vacant Plots
	391
	401
	-10

	New Lets
	99
	210
	-111

	Terminated Tenancies
	71
	159
	-88

	Waiting Lists
	1937
	1981
	- 44


There had been no significant activity during the winter months. 

MC asked if the decommissioned part of the Race Hill site was, or ever had been designated statutory allotment land.  DC said that this was unclear and would require investigation by the council’s legal team.  MC requested a definitive list of all statutory and non-statutory allotment sites in the city.

( DC to request a definitive statutory/non-statutory list from the legal team.

MC had observed that the vacancy figures had risen since the same time in 2012.  It was suggested that this was due to there being more plots in total.  It was agreed that the next quarterly site reps. Meeting (16.01.13) presented an ideal opportunity to encourage letting.

MC pointed out that the Local Government Association guidelines recommended not to close waiting lists as this could lead to an under assessment of local demand. 

3.
Maintenance

DC circulated copies of the maintenance worksheets (period 13.11.12 – 09.01.13).  The number of entries was questioned. DC explained that the worksheets are not a definitive list of every task undertaken by the maintenance team, only a log of maintenance requests received directly from site reps. and allotment holders.  They do not include routine maintenance work on-going throughout the year, e.g. strimming, clearance, plumbing, etc.  The sequence of dates was questioned.  DC explained that the maintenance team work a four-day week for six months of the year (Oct-Mar) balanced by longer hours (Apr-Sep).
( DC would ask the maintenance team to maintain a more detailed work diary.

4.
Projects

Allotment Strategy:  the first meeting of the Allotment Strategy steering group (07.12.12) had taken the form of a brain-storming session.  In order to inform the on-going decision-making process, the group had requested the provision of additional information about the running of the Service.  With site self-management in mind, MC requested a report detailing Service expenditure in financial years 2011-2012 and 2012-2013.
( DC to request detailed expenditure reports from the finance team.

Letting:  DC & SL were co-ordinating a letting day at the Manton Road site on the following Saturday (12.01.13).  Ten prospective allotment holders had confirmed they would attend.

5.
Administration

DC appraised committee of actions taken by the council’s Central Collections Team to retrieve payment for October bills: written reminders (01.11.12), email/telephone reminders (14-31.11.12) and final demand letters (14.12.12).  The final stage is for DC to issue letters to non-payers advising their tenancy is at risk if payment is not received within 30 days.
6.
Any Other Business

Quarterly Site Reps Meeting: scheduled for the following week (16.01.13) there had been an expectation for DC to send out notifications as, in interests of data protection, the Service no longer shares SR contact details with the committee.  DC volunteered to assume responsibility for co-ordinating SR meetings himself - on a more regular basis (every other month) if SRs wished.  The committee’s opinion was divided.  

( Committee to agree if DC is to co-ordinate future SR meetings.
( DC to send notifications of SR meeting (16.01.13).

( DC to provide AB with a list of site reps names.

Co-worker matching: previously, the committee had suggested putting waiting list applicants in touch with allotment holders requiring co-workers.  DC explained, although the Service was best placed to promote the scheme, it did not have sufficient resources to administer it.  If BHAF wished to do so, via bhaf.org.uk, the Service would readily provide support.  Although the scheme would bring benefits, some conflicts of interest were also foreseen.
( Committee to discuss implications of co-worker matching.

Key deposits:  committee asked DC to explain how key deposit money was managed.  DC explained that site reps were responsible for issuing keys, collecting key deposits, issuing receipts and retaining deposit monies (in order to refund immediately when necessary).  On occasion, e.g. relinquishing their role, SRs deposited monies & receipts with the Service which would be passed on to their successor.
Tenancy deposits:  MC suggested that, similar to property letting, new allotment tenants could be charged a deposit, fully refundable if their plot was in good order upon the termination of their tenancy.  If the plot was not in good order, and BHCC were obliged to undertake clearance work, the costs involved could be deducted from the deposit.  DC pointed out that, for some, the cost of taking on a tenancy might become prohibitively expensive.
Liaison meeting dates 2013: Tuesdays, 12 March, 14 May, 9 July, 10 September, 12 November.
Meeting concluded at 9.15 pm.

Next Meeting:
6.30 pm Tuesday, 12 March 2013
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